College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Date: 10-3-08
Start: 3:00
Finish: 5:00
Location: 123 Snyder Hall
Present:  Jim Cotner, Jean Underwood, Sara Georgeson, Rogene Schnell, Nicholas Beerman, Mike Mertensotto, Stuart Goldstein, Paul Siliciano, Susan Wick, Robin Wright, Bob Brambl, Leslie Schiff, Sarah Corrigan (took meeting minutes)

Not Present: Brett Couch

Guest: Rick Peiffer

Discussion on proposal to require laptop computers for CBS students

Students were surveyed in Sp 07 and new freshmen were surveyed in F 07 regarding their computer ownership, use, internet access, etc by the Biology Program.  Faculty and staff in the Biology Program felt that student tech fees might be better used to purchase software and support services for students rather than buying and maintaining labs and hardware.  The idea was proposed that students might be required to purchase laptops in order to take advantage of financial incentives through student discounts and the support the tech fee would provide.  Rick Peiffer said that staff in the biology program would like to see the U of M require laptops of all students, and that CBS lead the way toward making us one of the top 3 research universities. 

Utilization of the CBS Computer Labs has also been surveyed, and a very low percentage of students use them regularly.  Many students do not use them at all.  Due to the low use, the one or more of the labs could be closed to save money regardless of whether or not laptops are required.  Currently, the laptops for the CBS Computer Wet Labs are used frequently by CBS Student Services from June-August and January for Orientation/Registration for new incoming students.  

Robin Wright asked for feedback via a survey sent to all CBS students and posed the question to the CBS Student Board.   Four hundred and sixty-three (463) students responded across all CBS majors.  Roughly 7 of 10 students voiced concerns regarding the added expense.  It would be an additional expense that might be covered by additional loans, but would not necessarily be covered by other forms of financial aid.   Some students and instructors feel their use is distracting in classes when students access Facebook, etc.  Instructors vary in their preferences regarding whether or not students should use personal laptops in class.

How many classes does CBS teach that could require laptop use?  Jim Cotner, Leslie Schiff, and other faculty stated that they might change their class requirements to take advantage of laptops.  Paul Siliciano suggested that CBS create of list of courses where laptops could be used in a substantial way to improve instruction in the course.  Robin asked that DUGS in each department ask the faculty teaching undergraduate courses a short series of relevant questions to investigate.   Rick Peiffer offered to come up with appropriate questions to ask faculty based on instructional pedagogy and logistics. 

Proposal to change the course designator for the spring version of MicB 4131 Immunology to Biol 4131 

The spring version taught by Dr. Molitor could not be continued by the Microbiology department if Dr. Molitor should stop teaching it, as the format and content of the course is different from the fall version taught by Microbiology faculty.  He suggested that the course designator be changed.  Microbiology majors are strongly encouraged to take Immunology in the fall as preparation for MicB 4141W.  Microbiology majors will be strongly encouraged to take the fall version, but Leslie Schiff would approve petitions for students who needed to take it in the spring.  

Sue Wick voiced concerns that the Biology Program might inherit a course that they don’t have any control over should problems arise if it is offered under Biol 4131.   It was decided that administrative functions need to be handled through that department, and that it should be transparent who “owns” the course.  As long as it’s obvious to students which majors it counts for, it should not pose a problem to list it under VBS (Vet Biomedical Sciences). 

BioC 4325 Course Proposal

Paul Siliciano brought an updated syllabus for the Lab in Mass Spectrometry with enhanced students learning outcomes.  The course proposal was approved unanimously.  

Biol 2301 Deans’ Scholars Course Proposal

A concern had been voiced that the course proposal presented at an earlier meeting did not mention that biology would be the focus of the service learning completed in the course.  Robin Wright and Nikki Letawsky Shultz had confirmed that service projects would have a biology component, such as tutoring in biology, buckthorn removal, teaching biology to K-12 students, etc.  Mike Mertensotto mentioned that it would be great to have a service-learning course open to all CBS students.  That is an idea that would be entertained if capacity could accommodate students other than in Deans’ Scholars program.  Sarah Corrigan mentioned that service-learning courses are also encouraged for students in the University Honors Program.  Paul Siliciano and Sue Wick moved to approve the course and it passed unanimously.  

Faculty Mentoring

Jean Underwood brought the recommendations on faculty mentoring from the retreat held in Spring 2008 to the EPC.   Discussion involved having more opportunities for students to meet a professor in their major early and often.  The new model would ideally help students with networking, relationship-building, and “collecting” contacts and mentors over time.  Rogene Schnell recalled that one useful tool and model involved a CBS calendar where all departments could post their advising sessions and meetings for all students to see.  

The goal is to make faculty mentoring a more organic part of the CBS student experience so that they recognize the importance of mentoring in the discipline and career development.  The next steps will be to revise the document from the retreat to add more detail and to try some events involving willing faculty, student groups, and use of the BioCommons.

Announcements

The CBS undergraduate program will be evaluated one year from now.  Robin Wright asked for people to nominate internal or external reviewers to participate in that program.

Regarding the University Honors Program, Robin Wright asked for faculty to help teach sections of Biol 3960H in spring.  This class helps students write their theses and create/present posters for the Undergraduate Symposium.

CBS also needs expanded offerings at the sophomore level, such as facilitating student involvement in departmental seminars.  We need an ad hoc committee of faculty to determine what honors offerings are needed for CBS students.  DUGS were asked to nominate faculty or request volunteers from their departments to serve on this committee.

